
SBWGA-18 President’s Message for February 

January dealt us a punch with cold and wet weather!  Hopefully we will have a warmer and drier 
February! 

Congratulations!  Congratulations to Helen Graham our 2022 Most Improved 
Golfer!  Congratulations to Debra Finn our 2022 President’s Cup Winner as well as to our Second Place 
winner: Eila Sallaberry; Third Place winner Barb Turriff and 4th Place winner, Deanna McCann.  Great job 
ladies!  Congratulations also to Eleanor Kehlenbeck on her Hole in One!  Eleanor had a hole-in-one on 
January 29th  on Catalina #8.  She used her 9 hybrid from 103 yards. 

Standing Rules Updated – During our January Board Meeting we approved two minor updates to our 
Standing Rules.  The changes are posted on our website here and are included in our 2023 
handbook.  The changes were: 

1. Updated our pairing process for Ace Day.  The new pairings will be based on tee box selection
and then handicap index.  This change was made due to the low number of players participating
from the Red/Yellow and Red/Aqua tee boxes.

2. Under section III., paragraph 8, the sentence was a long run-on sentence.  We kept the intent
but corrected the grammar.

2023 Directory: will be handed out at our February General Meeting.  If you are not able to attend the 
General Meeting, contact Ann Stonecipher at 520-247-3048. 

Upcoming Tournaments: 
3 Jills and a Jack  February 21 
Club Championship     March 14, 16 and 18 (Includes Sr. Club Championship and Legends 
Championship).  Party following play on March 18. 
Quail Classic   April 2 (Social), 3 & 4 

February Games: 
Pick Your Partner   February 7th  (General Meeting and Luncheon to follow) 
Ace Day/State Medallion    February 14th 
Stableford (Follow the Field)       February 21st 
4 Person  Waltzing Matilda     February 28th 

Help Needed:  The SMGA Roadrunner Member Guest Tournament will be held April 13th through the 
15th.  They will have five hole in one competitions on Thursday and Friday.  They are looking for ladies 
from the SBWGA to volunteer to work one or more shifts to support the event.  They need 10 ladies for 
each shift on Thursday and Friday.  The shifts are: Thursday April 13th  and Friday April 14th 7:45-10:30 
and 10:30-12:45.  If you can volunteer for a shift, please contact  Nan Kartsonis. 
The SBWGA Board is also looking for an Assistant Handicap Chair and an 
Assistant Secretary.  Please contact me if you are interested please email or call 425-765-9789. 

February	Board	of	Director’s	Meeting:		Our February meeting will be held on February 8th in the 
Coyote Room at 8:30am.  The agenda is attached.

February Birthdays:  Happy Birthday to our thirteen ladies celebrating their birthdays in 
February!  Helen Graham, Kathy Minx, Sharon Kreutzen, Jan Kreis, Debra Finn, Maire Ryan, Fay Steele 



(honorary), Bette Wald, Kay Kunze, Karen Wendlandt (honorary), Kerry Wolfe, Patty Mawe and Barbro 
Sultan (honorary).  Have a wonderful birthday! 

March Luncheon, General Meeting and Sponsor Fair:  Mark your calendar for March 7th.  We will have a 
very short General Meeting so that we can focus our time on visiting with our Sponsors.  Our sponsors 
have contributed approximately $12,500 to our league for the 2023 season.  Please show up and thank 
them for their contribution. 

If you have not had a chance to review Carol Bidwell’s information on What to Record on Your 
Scorecard for certain circumstances, take a few minutes to do so.  The presentation can be 

found here	or on the homepage of our website.

SBWGA Sponsors: Thank You to our February Sponsors:  Hardin Brothers, Westerner Products, Longley 
Tax and Financial, Morris Hall (Wendy Harn) and Long Realty, Kathy Minx.  

SBWGA Website and Password:  go to our website to stay up to date on current league information 
at Home (sbwga.com).  Our password for the online directory, Treasurer’s Report and luncheon sign up 
has been changed as of January 1st.  

Attachments:  Attached (1)  January 3rd  General Meeting Minutes (2) February 8th  Board of 
Directors Agenda.  If you need to communicate with the 2023 Board of Directors, email any of us 
individually or use the following email address: sbwga2023@outlook.com

See you on the course!  Tee it high and let it fly! 
Nancy Sartor 
SBWGA President 


